

# AUTHORITY

Improving your tomorrow.

#### Award of Contract for Wind Defender & Tow Drain at the Landfill

The Authority recently awarded a contract to Atlantic Lining Company (ALCO) for its windscreen and toe drain Project. The total bid came in 14% below the engineer's estimate. The project will consist of installing approximately 40.4 acres of windscreen on cells 1A, 1B, 2A, 2B, 5, and portions of Cells 3 and 6A as well as regrading the toe drain in cell 2b to help with non-contact water ponding in the area.







#### Donald Fiske Passes Exam to Become The Authority's N-4 Licensed Operator

The Authority's Water Treatment Plant Operations Manager, Donald (Don) Fiske, recently passed the exam to become a NJDEP Industrial Wastewater Treatment N-4 Licensed Operator. Don will be Authority's licensed operator on the record with the NJDEP. whereas The Authority previously contracted service. Congratulations on this great accomplishment, Don!



#### Save the Date!

- -10/9 Columbus Day Main Office & SWC OPEN
- -10/25 Board Meeting at 745 Lebanon Road, Millville, NJ from
- 4:00pm-5:00pm
- -11/10 Veterans Day Main Office CLOSED & SWC OPEN

#### Follow Us!











Visit www.theauthoritynj.com for more Authority news.





100 billion plastic bags are thrown away annually. This year, make a reusable bag part of your Halloween gear.



Do not litter! Put the wrappers from your candy treats in the garbage can and not on the streets.



Do your part to help keep Cumberland County boo-tiful this Halloween!



WE WISH YOU A HAPPY HALLOWEEN HIGHT. THANK YOU FOR DOING WHAT IS RIGHT!





The Cumberland County Clean Communities Program
is administered by
The Authority
745 Lebanon Road, Millville, NJ 08332

856.825.3700 www.theauthorityni.com



## Cameron Shapiro Returns as NJ AmeriCorps Watershed Ambassador for Second Term of Service



We are proud to welcome back New Jersey AmeriCorps Watershed Ambassador, Cameron Shapiro, for a second term of service! Throughout her term, Cameron will be conducting stream assessments, hosting partnership projects, and giving in-class presentations. If any environmental organizations or teachers

would like to work with Cameron, please contact her at wma17.njwap@gmail.com.

### What's New at The Authority?

#### **Rowan Medicine Building**

The Rowan Medicine Building sitework contractor has completed all sidewalks and curbs and has begun placing topsoil. Irrigation, seed, sod, and plantings, as well as preparation for paving the parking lot, will now be starting. Paving is expected to begin by the end of October. Building construction continues inside and out. Outside, the Alucabond Exterior Wall panels are almost done being installed and joints are being caulked. Inside, electrical devices, ceiling grid, flexible duct and paint are progressing daily. All ceramic tile and plumbing fixtures are installed.



The Phase 1 addition to the library is nearing completion. A transition is currently in progress, in which the library will relocate operations from their current building, into the addition. Once this is completed, the Contractor will renovate the existing building, initiating Phase 2.

#### Salem Courthouse TCO

For Building A, operations have started and are in the early stages. Materials are being delivered. The front entrance of Building A is 95% complete. Building B is 95% complete. The final fire alarm and fire pump testing is being scheduled. Furniture is being moved in, and the building is in preparation for a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy (TCO), expected by the end of October. Personnel have been moved out of Building C, and selective demolition will begin shortly.

#### Cape May Library

Exterior improvements to the building are nearing completion, including restoring the brick facades and wood windows, and constructing two small additions. Interior renovations are in progress, with drywall and metal ceiling work nearing completion in the multistory portion of the building. The elevator tower is constructed, and is awaiting the elevator machine and the completion of the electric service to the building.

#### **Cumberland Family Shelter**

Bids were received in late July for two parallel projects at the Cumberland Family Shelter. One, a renovation of a building to house homeless families, and the other, an addition to the facility's Food Pantry building. DRK & Associates, Inc. was the successful general contractor for both projects. The residential building is expected to be complete early in 2024. The Food Pantry addition is expected to be complete late this year.

#### **Vineland Board of Education Completion**

All three schools, Dane Barse, John Winslow and Marie Durand were reopened on time for first day of class with all HVAC upgrades and window replacements complete.











#### Cumberland Family Shelter

